----- Forwarded message -----

From: Robinson, Heather < Heather.Robinson@eog.myflorida.com >

Date: Fri, Nov 8, 2024 at 2:51 PM

Subject: RE: Re:

To: Ryan Benson | FHFC < ryanfhfc@rjbenson.com>

Cc: Miguel, Melinda M. <Melinda.M.Miguel@eog.myflorida.com>

## Good Afternoon Chair Benson:

Thank you for taking the time to provide us with the information below. We also recognized the error in footnote 8 on page 2, subsequently the Closure Memorandum was updated on November 4, 2024, which confirms that as the Board Chair you requested the review by the Florida Housing's Office of Inspector General. Please see attached.

Additionally, I will ensure that our correspondence file reflects:

- The Florida Housing's Inspector General contacted the IRS investigative section to determine what
  action, if any, was taken regarding the referral from FDLE. The IRS advised that while they reviewed
  the referral, they found no specific allegations falling under Title 26 criminal statutes under the
  jurisdiction of the IRS Criminal Investigations.
- That you have directed Florida Housing staff to schedule refresher training sessions for the Board, conducted by the Florida Commission on Ethics and Kutak Rock, LLP. The Ethics Commission training will cover essential topics, including conflicts of interest, code of ethics, and statutory duties and responsibilities under s. 420.506(1), F.S. and that FHFC will have Kutak Rock lead a session on the Boardsmanship Basics Guide.

We also appreciate your feedback on these matters, and if we can be of further assistance, please don't hesitate to contact our office.

Sincerely,

Heather Robinson, CIGI, FCCM, CIG Deputy Chief Inspector General Office of the Chief Inspector General (850) 717-9264

"Enhancing Public Trust in Government"

